

INDIANA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

We Protect Hoosiers and Our Environment.

100 N. Senate Avenue • Indianapolis, IN 46204

(800) 451-6027 • (317) 232-8603 • www.idem.IN.gov

Eric J. Holcomb

Governor

Brian C. Rockensuess

Commissioner

November 14, 2023

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Mr. Daniel Blankenship, President Eaton Town Council 107 E. Harris P.O. Box 218 Eaton, Indiana 47338

Dear Mr. Blankenship:

Re: Long Term Control Plan Level of Control Review Town of Eaton NPDES Permit No. IN0021652 Agreed Order No. 2008-18086-W Delaware County

The Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) Office of Water Quality (OWQ) has reviewed Eaton's request, dated October 19, 2023, for an extension of time to respond to IDEM's August 30, 2023, Long-Term Control Plan level of control review letter. Eaton's rationale for requesting additional time to respond to IDEM's letter is due to the detailed nature of the information requested and necessary effort of obtaining and reviewing such information.

IDEM agrees to Eaton's request for additional time to respond to the August 30, 2023, level of control letter. Eaton's response shall be submitted no later than November 30, 2023.

Please direct any questions regarding this letter to Dave Tennis at 317/234-9558 or by e-mail at dtennis@idem.in.gov.

Sincerely,

Leigh Voss, Chief

Municipal NPDES Permits Section

Office of Water Quality

leg Vos



Mr. Daniel Blankenship, President Page 2

cc: Amari Farren, IDEM Water Enforcement
Bridgett DeWees, Town of Eaton Clerk Treasurer
Travis Hunt, Town of Eaton
Brady Dryer, Commonwealth Engineers, Inc.

TOWN OF EATON



107 E. Harris • P.O. Box 218 • Eaton, Indiana 47338 Phone: (765) 396-3980 • Fax: (765) 396-3984

> Bridgett S. DeWees Clerk-Treasurer

October 19, 2023

Mr. Dave Tennis CSO Project Manager Indiana Department of Environmental Management Office of Water Quality 100 North Senate Avenue Mail Code 65-42, IGCN 1255 Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251

RE: Town of Eaton
CSO LTCP
Level of Control Review
Response Extension Request
NPDES Permit No. IN0021652
Agreed Order No. 2008-18086-W
Delaware County

Dear Mr. Tennis:

The Town of Eaton has received the subject Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Long Term Control Plan (LTCP) Level of Control (LOC) review correspondence issued on August 30, 2023. We are currently investigating the additional information requested and the cause of the CSO events noted. Given the detailed nature of the information requested, and subsequent effort to obtain and review this information, we respectfully request until November 30, 2023 to formally respond to your inquiry. The Town of Eaton appreciates your consideration of this extension request and we look forward to working with you further to assess the Town's CSO LTCP LOC compliance.

If you have any further questions or concerns on this matter, please contact Brady Dryer of Commonwealth Engineers, Inc. by email at bdryer@contactcei.com or phone at (317) 888-1177.

Sincerely.

Daniel Blankenship

Council President, Town of Eaton

CC:

Bridgett DeWees, Town of Eaton – Clerk Treasurer Travis Hunt, Town of Eaton – Operator of Record

Commonwealth Engineers, Inc.



INDIANA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

We Protect Hoosiers and Our Environment.

100 N. Senate Avenue • Indianapolis, IN 46204

(800) 451-6027 • (317) 232-8603 • www.idem.IN.gov

Eric J. Holcomb

Governor

Brian C. Rockensuess

Commissioner

April 12, 2024

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Mr. Daniel Blankenship, President Eaton Town Council 600 E. Harris P.O. Box 218 Eaton, Indiana 47338

Dear Mr. Blankenship:

Re: Combined Sewer Overflow Compliance Plan

Town of Eaton

NPDES Permit No. IN0021652 Agreed Order No. 2008-18086-W

Delaware County

The Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) Office of Water Quality (OWQ) has reviewed the Town of Eaton's request, dated April 3, 2024, for a 90-day extension to the current deadline of March 29, 2024, for submittal of the Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Compliance Plan (CP). Eaton's request is to allow time for the new certified operator to become familiar with the treatment system capabilities, record-keeping/reporting and flow maximization issues to support CSO CP development.

Although the CSO CP submittal date may not be officially extended via this letter, IDEM will exercise enforcement discretion to effectuate the Town's request. Eaton's CSO CP must be submitted to IDEM no later than June 26, 2024.

Please direct any questions regarding this letter to Dave Tennis at 317/234-9558 or by e-mail at dtennis@idem.in.gov.

Sincerely,

Leigh Voss, Chief

Municipal NPDES Permits Section

Office of Water Quality

leg Vos

cc: Aletha Lenahan, IDEM Water Enforcement Bridgett DeWees, Town of Eaton

Brady Dryer, Commonwealth Engineers, Inc. Andy Schmidt, IDEM Wastewater Inspector



TOWN OF EATON



107 E. Harris • P.O. Box 218 • Eaton, Indiana 47338 Phone: (765) 396-3980 • Fax: (765) 396-3984

> Bridgett S. DeWees Clerk-Treasurer

October 19, 2023

Mr. Dave Tennis CSO Project Manager Indiana Department of Environmental Management Office of Water Quality 100 North Senate Avenue Mail Code 65-42, IGCN 1255 Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251

RE: Town of Eaton
CSO LTCP
Level of Control Review
Response Extension Request
NPDES Permit No. IN0021652
Agreed Order No. 2008-18086-W
Delaware County

Dear Mr. Tennis:

The Town of Eaton has received the subject Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Long Term Control Plan (LTCP) Level of Control (LOC) review correspondence issued on August 30, 2023. We are currently investigating the additional information requested and the cause of the CSO events noted. Given the detailed nature of the information requested, and subsequent effort to obtain and review this information, we respectfully request until November 30, 2023 to formally respond to your inquiry. The Town of Eaton appreciates your consideration of this extension request and we look forward to working with you further to assess the Town's CSO LTCP LOC compliance.

If you have any further questions or concerns on this matter, please contact Brady Dryer of Commonwealth Engineers, Inc. by email at bdryer@contactcei.com or phone at (317) 888-1177.

Sincerely.

Daniel Blankenship

Council President, Town of Eaton

CC:

Bridgett DeWees, Town of Eaton – Clerk Treasurer Travis Hunt, Town of Eaton – Operator of Record

Commonwealth Engineers, Inc.